21-0808

City of Manitowoc

900 Quay St.

Manitowoc, WI 54220

Attn: Greg Minekl- Engr. Dept.

July 20th, 2021

Hello Greg,

My last contact with the City of Manitowoc regarding the City of Manitowoc's water
issue was a field inspection with Mike Zimmer on 8/12/19. This particular meeting was a
culmination of pervious efforts to address the overgrown vegetation ditch line along
Orchard Lane. The ditch vegetation restricts the ability of surface storm water to freely
flow eastward, which backs up and floods our field. We currently lease our property to
Joe Holsbach for agricultural purposes, the enclosed photos reflects the flooding of the
agricultural property after the last rain storm. Lack of maintenance along the Orchard
Lane may result complete crop loss on this parcel, this drainage issue has previously been
discussed without a cure.

The ramifications of water backing up and over our field banks is not acceptable, what
are your plans to address this maintenance issue.

Thank you,
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Russ Gilson

Managing Partner

LCR Development LLC
2435 W. Prospect Ace.
Appleton, WI 54914
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